Thornhill House Residents’ Association meeting notes.

Meeting date/time: 6pm on 18th Janury
Present: Ray, Kaz, Claudine, Penny, Anu, Sharon, James, Michael.
Apologies:  Lee McDermott (LBI), Colleen
	Item
	Key points discussed
	Action Required
	Lead

	Previous minutes
	
	
	

	Gardening management
	LBI is ready to meet with us re. gardening handover.  JH to forward gardening contact email address to Kaz, Claudia and Anu. Urgent item for them to raise with LBI is the pagoda in the back garden, white stains on the front of TH.  The ivy (see below)  Penny - community grant available to us 5-10k available, including estates management
	James to forward contact details, Kaz/Claudia/Anu to pursue
	JH

	Antisocial behaviour
	Serious issue with TH resident may have been resolved temporarily.  Penny has been contacted by LBI regarding ASB.  Residents to raise issues with ASB office at the Council as they arise.  Emily Thornberry has posted flyers with this contact information.  It is also on the website www.thornhillhousesra.com
	All residents to go through ASB or police if necessary.
	Penny

	Storage update
	Audit has been carried out.  Some info was incorrect (as far as we know) and will be sent back to Lee McDermott to check.

The process of allocating the storage rooms is still ongoing.  Penny asked whether it would be fair to manage after consulting with residents about HOW they want it managed after unclaimed stuff has been removed.  LBI to be asked to consult with us regarding fair use.  Suggestion for smaller council flats (with no storage) to have storage automatically, larger flats with storage and LHs to be charged. Nobody should have more than one storage space, including existing storage.

Nb dustbin room opposite community room is CR storage and needs to be kept
	All residents to urgently raise with Lee McDermott if they are using a storage room or rooms are likely to be forced by the council.
Private tenants to inform landlords as absentee landlords may have missed the website and previous minutes.
	Lee


	Community Room
	HUGE thanks to Colleen and Madeleine for all the work put into running the CR.

Madeleine has agreed to have an official title of CR Activities co-coordinator and she is up for helping.  We are talking about running the Sunday Paper club again and a few other things in spring.
We have had some interest - only one group came, other canceled at the last minute

M has offered to run a crochet group
Penny gave report on jumble sale and money raised.

The new caretaker has the code to the room so she can have her breaks there.
James found a website that advertises community rooms for hire- do we want to join it?
Kitchen needs tidying – can sell unused items at next jumble sale otherwise give to charity.  Some storage for groups has spilled over into CR.  Suggestion to ask LBI to fit a storage unit (for regular groups only) in the CR.
	Please let Committee know who the late cancellations were
James to follow up re. website

Please ask LBI about storage unit
	Colleen

	
	
	
	

	AOB
	FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

Issues with cleaning continuing.  Stairwells either not cleaned at all or corners and banisters left uncleaned.

Leaf-blowing has just piled up leaves and left them there to be redistributed when the wind blows.

Timing of stairwell lighting is wrong.  

Bins being put our too early so residents having to go outside to leave rubbish.

Recycling not collected on Saturday morning.  One resident currently letting the recycling collectors in every week.  This is not sustainable.

FROM 18TH JAN

CLEANING

No cleaning for months in any stairwells.  Agency sent someone once.  New caretaker is reportedly spending her time sitting in the CR.  Caretaker is refusing to clean because of injury - her union has supported this.  To raise with LBI.  RA is deeply dissatisfied. Last proper cleaning was "Lucky" who was agency staff.  Possibility of RA appointing cleaner - Lee to comment.  Already raised with estates management and no action (Penny to remind Dennis Heath)

LIGHTING in garden has been fixed

IVY  - Scaffolding started going up without consultation.  Kaz noticed and called council/Penny.  Some residents had reported damp (years ago) and the ivy was being cleared because of that.  NO NEED to clear from the root upwards.  Dennis Heath and his supervisor Winston Morris have been contacted this; they stated there have been requests to clear the ivy completely and clear the guttering.  Guttering needs clearing but complete removal is because of damp reports (two residents had raised this and it has been fixed separately).  Issue MUST be resolved via maintenance of pipes and guttering, NOT removal.  Penny has asked to be kept in contact with Dennis Heath throughout process.  Sharon mentioned the scaffolding has an impact on the residents whose windows it covers up (security issue as it affects insurance) and needs to be up for as little time as possible. Kaz knock on doors with petition (Penny to write petition).  RA agreed that ivy needs to stay - Penny to contact LBI again to clarify the RA's position (also re scaffolding).

WATER PRESSURE - problem reported by tenant on top floor, sometimes no pressure at all.  Some agreement that this is an issue for residents above second floor.

TREASURY - £1370; James has paid for lighting to bike shed, some petty cash used for refreshments.
BIKE SHED 
Bike chained to tree; last reminder before LBI will be asked to remove them ASAP.

Reminder to ensure that tags have been put on bikes.  Shed cleared on first of March by RA.
	RA to contact council again about cleaning issues

Petition to all residents about ivy issue

Bike shed users reminded to make sure tags are used.

Clear up shed on 1st March
	Penny

Penny/Kaz

Bike shed users

Various

	Next meeting
	Next meeting 7pm on 12th March

Agenda:

Previous minutes

Gardening management

Antisocial behaviour

Storage update

Community Room

AOB
Please put additional AOBs in the red box outside the community room
	Agenda to be updated on website
	James


